
From: Gum, Tyler[/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP 
(FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=5A0616F29AE142188837A4FF24
D1AD3F-TGUM]

Sent: Thur 12/21/2023 4:03:45 PM (UTC-05:00)
To: Scott Gifford[  Walter 

Ansel[
Cc: Mann, Melissa[
Subject: RE: [External] RE: PHMC - US Brig Niagara - Capital Project

Scott,
 
Thank you so much for getting back to us, and so quickly C it is greatly appreciated.
 
Though unfortunate, I am thrilled to hear of your teams ongoing success & recognition for being asset 
to the historical, trades, and sail community.  IDll meet with our team and see if perhaps, as you 
mentioned, if there are other ways we can work together.
 
Please extend my personal thanks, and respect, to your team.
 
Best,
 
Tyler
 
 
From: Scott Gifford <  
Sent: Thursday, December 21, 2023 11:42 AM
To: Gum, Tyler <  Walter Ansel <
Cc: Mann, Melissa <
Subject: [External] RE: PHMC - US Brig Niagara - Capital Project
 

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or 
attachments from unknown senders. To report suspicious email, use the Report Phishing 
button in Outlook.

Hi Tyler,
 
   Thank you for reaching out to us and for considering the Henry B. duPont Preservation Shipyard for 
your project.  Unfortunately, as it stands now, our schedule is booked until  September 2026.    That 
being said we would be glad to discuss this project with you and see if we could help out in any other 
way.
 
Please feel free to give me a call,
 
Scott Gifford
 
Lead Shipwright & Project Manager
Henry B. du Pont Preservation Shipyard



Mystic Seaport Museum
75 Greenmanville Ave.
Mystic, CT 06355
 
508 309 2693
 
From: Gum, Tyler <  
Sent: Thursday, December 21, 2023 10:02 AM
To: Walter Ansel <  Scott Gifford <
Cc: Mann, Melissa <
Subject: PHMC - US Brig Niagara - Capital Project
Importance: High
 
Walter & Scott,
 
I contacted the yard and a colleague of yours gave me your information.
 
As you may know, the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania is the owner and steward of the US Brig 
Niagara, SSV, whose homeport is Erie Maritime Museum, Erie, PA.  During 2024, PHMC (the 
Pennsylvania Historical & Museum Commission) will embark on a multi-million-dollar 
Commonwealth Capital Project to tackle NiagaraDs deferred maintenance and to make major systems 
upgrades. The significant investment of resources over the next two years will culminate in the ship 
sailing PennsylvaniaDs northwest coast in 2026 when the United States and the Commonwealth 
celebrate the nationDs 250th anniversary.
 
As part of this effort, we identified the Henry B. duPont Preservation Shipyard as a possible location 
to complete the scope of work and provide an interpretive value and access given the history of this 
vessel.  Linked immediately below is the shipDs history.
https://www.eriemaritimemuseum.org/research-topics/us-brig-niagara
 
We would very much be interested in having a conversation about this with your teamB please let me 
know at your earliest convenience if you team would be open to discussing this.  IDve CCd my direct 
superior, Melissa Mann, Director, Bureau of Historic Sites and Museums.
 
Respectfully,
 
Tyler O. Gum
Director, Pennsylvania Military Museum
Acting Western Division Chief, BHSM
 
 
Pennsylvania Military Museum 
51 Boal Avenue | P.O. Box 160A | Boalsburg, PA 16827 
Phone: 814.466.6263 ext. 3003 | Fax: 814.466.6618

 | www.pamilmuseum.org
 


